**September – October Update** 

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in Christ from the United States! My wife and I arrived here about six weeks ago and will be here for a few months. We normally come for two months (September-October) every year to do our Missions' Conference at Pacific Baptist Church, to teach a Missions' Intensive, and to report to a few of our supporting churches. This year we will probably be here for a few extra months, as we raise a bit more additional support for our next move for the Lord!

# PLEASE PRAY THAT GOD WILL BRING INCREASE TO THE SEEDS THAT WERE SOWN DURING THE MISSIONS' CONFERENCE AND MISSIONS INTENSIVE AT PBC AND PBBC!

The past three months have been busy to say the least. We had a 4-day trip to Guangzhou, China, a 14-day trip to Laos, and two days after returning to Cambodia from Laos, we flew to the States. By the end of this week, it will be six weeks here in the states. During this time period, in addition to doing our Missions Conference and teaching an Intensive at Pacific Baptist Bible College, we have been in 15 different churches in five states. In other words, we have stayed busy and have been blessed!

## PLEASE PRAY THAT GOD WILL BLESS ALL THAT WE HAVE BEEN DOING THE PAST FEW MONTHS!

It has been a tremendous blessing to hear wonderful reports from Cambodia. The work in Phnom Penh is stronger than ever. They have recently started a new small group for our dear deaf folks in Phnom Penh. Denise and I actually had the opportunity to FaceTime with one of our deaf girls this week. The ministry in Steung Meanchey, both the Children's Ministry and the services for the teens and adults, is still going strong. In fact, they recently started a midweek service! Kosal (one of the men that I discipled the entire time in Cambodia) and his wife Phalley just had their baby. Little Abigail is so very cute!

#### PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR OUR TEAM AND THE MINISTRY IN CAMBODIA!

It has been a blessing to be able to spend some time with my brother while in Southern California. God has been good! He has come a long way from where he once was (coma for a year and a half). But he still has a long way to go. He's a big time Chicago Cub fan so it's definitely been a joy for him to see the Cubs in the World Series for the first time in 71 years.

#### PLEASE DO CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR HIM AND HIS WIFE MARY!

As you know, there's a really good chance that the next step in our journey with Jesus will take us to China. We do ask that you will pray for the country of China, the people of China, and the churches of China. China's new president has been "tightening the screws" on religious liberty in the past few months and has publicly announced that all missionaries will be out of the country by 2017!

### PLEASE PRAY FOR CHINA!



Again, my wife and I thank God for your prayers and financial support. We couldn't serve the Lord in the 1040 Window without God and without you.

For HIS Glory in the Nations

Johnny and Denise

Psalm 67

PS Just a reminder: We send out prayer updates from our blog www.carrithelight.wordpress.com and PDF Prayer Updates every 2-3 months!



Subway in Guangzhou



Missions Conference at Pacific Baptist Long Beach



Group of Young People in Laos



Steung Meanchey
Service



My Brother & His Wife

